Thompson Historical Advisory Committee
1251S N. Stanley Road

Manistique, MI 49854
Phone (906) 341-6338
lauriejasmin@centurytel.net
January 30, 2008
Captain George Lisner

Chairman, Executive Committee

Chicago’s Christmas Ship

1284 Prairie Avenue

Des Plaines, IL  60016

Dear Captain Lisner,

What a pleasure it was to speak with you on the phone about the Christmas tree project.  To actually think of having Thompson trees on the docks in Chicago 96 years after the Rouse Simmons made her fatal voyage is almost unbelievable.  I can’t tell you how exciting this will be for our committee.

I have tried to compile some information on our previous historical projects (without going overboard).  It is hard to capture the projects that we have completed with just a photo or two.  I have also sent some copies of old photographs and articles that were written by a local lady in the 1970’s.  

I hope that this information is useful for you.  Our committee was formed in 2005, so we are fairly new, yet we have reached some significant goals already.  Our first year we were able to get approval for our historical marker from the State of Michigan.  In 2006, our marker was installed and our dedication ceremony was a huge success.   I have included our guest introduction so you can see it was attended by many of those closely tied to this story.
Almost a year to the date later, our interpretational panels were received and installed.  I have sent you a copy of the marker showing the 5 panels surrounding it as well as a photo of the Christmas Tree Ship panel.  The other 4 panels tell the history of Thompson as it was in the late 1800’s to early 1900’s and one is of local sites in the county.

Our last project was on December 15, 2007.  We worked with another community in order to bring the musical The Christmas Schooner, back to the Thompson-Manistique area.  The drama club that performed it was outstanding and it was also a huge success.  
I hope that you enjoy the DVD.  Please keep in mind that this footage was captured in the early 1970’s and was transferred from old 8mm tape.  The sound is not perfect.

If you have information that you could send to me that we could look over, that would be great.  I will keep in touch.

Sincerely,

Laurie Jasmin


